Minutes January 14, 2019

The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following members
present: Mayor E. Ray Blount, Commissioner Brenda Logan, Commissioner Ron Ambrose,
Commissioner Syble Spruill, and Commissioner Joel Harris.

Commissioner Logan provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the December
meeting(s). Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

Unfinished Business:

-The Mayor informed the board that he emailed the Wooten Company during the month but had not
received a response from them about the issues at the sewer plants. The board agreed that if no
response is received within two weeks, the Mayor is to contact the town attorney.

-The clerk informed the board that the website is up and running but still has some things that need to be
added to it.

-Commissioner Harris asked about the surplus items that were mentioned last meeting and Ryan Swain
said what items he had find so far were: old Cub Cadet lawn mower, old service truck, and pump.

New Business:

-The clerk mentioned to the board about a conference coming up in March in Myrtle Beach, SC given
by Southern Software and the cost is free. The only cost would be hotel, travel, and meals.
Commissioner Spruill moved to give the clerk permission to attend the FMS conference in Myrtle
Beach, SC in March. Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-The clerk also mentioned about a two-day course the School of Government will be holding on
February 19-20 on the introduction of fair labor standard acts. The cost is $285.00. The clerk informed
the board that she could try to apply for a grant through the Local Government Federal Credit Union for
a grant to pay for the cost of the course. The board agreed for her to try for the grant from the Local
Government Federal Credit Union.

-The board set Monday, January 21, 2019 at 6 p.m. to look over all the applicants that applied for the
water and sewer assistant position.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.
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